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900 Commerce Drive                                                                           Phone: (518) 489-1377
                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                        www.smartlu83.org
July 2022 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on
 Thursday, July 21, 2022 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
The Roll–over raffle is $350.00

Entertainment Committee meeting:
There will be an Entertainment Meeting on Monday, July 11, 2022 at 4:30 pm at the Union Hall. We will need assistance from members for the upcoming STEAK BAKE for such items as the various raffles, running the Horseshoe, Corn hole & Bocce ball tournaments, etc. The more volunteers we have, the easier it will be on all, so we can also take time to enjoy the day.

Newly Elected Executive Board Members:

At the June 16, 2022 Regular meeting, a Special Election was held for two (2) vacant positions on the Executive Board. We want to congratulate Rob Monahan and Joseph Navarro on being elected and welcome them to the executive board.

From the desk of Business Representative John Shustz:
     Work has not picked up as quickly as was expected. A lot of jobs have been put on hold due to lack of material, but once everything comes together we should be very busy. There’s also going to be a lot of bid projects in the near future. Global Foundries purchased an 800-acre lot in Saratoga County and announced that the new building would cost between 8 and 9 billion dollars. The Nano complex in Albany announced they would be building two new structures with one having a 50,000 sq. ft. cleanroom and the Building Trades said Wadsworth Lab at The Harriman State Office Campus in Albany should be breaking ground this fall. There are other large projects coming to the Port of Albany and Port of Coeymans which both have PLA’s attached to them. Organizer Aaron Donnelly and I went out to Rochester to take a course on IAQ (Indoor Air Quality) last month, which will also be adding a lot more work and helping Local 83 to grow. Please see below for details!!!!! 
*Important*        *Important*       *Important*

    In November 2021, Congress passed the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law and federal agencies are in the process of distributing this funding. The law includes billions of dollars to improve energy efficiency and HVAC systems in buildings. This bill will create good, Union-jobs for SMART Locals and our signatory contractors. Federal agencies are encouraging applicants to include plans for high-quality training programs to support their proposed projects and asking applicants to include additional labor standards (i.e., prevailing wage, registered apprentices, and local hire provisions). Our Union will be reaching out to state and local decision makers about the infrastructure funding available for energy efficiency and HVAC upgrades and the benefits of partnering with SMART signatory contractors. Utilizing a SMART signatory contractor and using a skilled, trained, and certified workforce will be beneficial to them in the application process. 

        Both contractors and Local 83 members need to be CERTIFIED for this work.  There is an online course NEMI – Online (nemionline.org) that you can do on your own and then there will be a hands on portion that the Union will be able to line up after you get the online certification. If you have any question feel free to contact me at (518)709-3691 or jshustz@smartlu83.org. The  NEMI – Online (nemionline.org) website also describes more that is involved with the work.
From the desk of Organizer/Marketing Representative Aaron Donnelly:
Union Assistance and thousands of resources are now available through www.UnionAP.com, the new EAP Program from Local 83’s Insurance Fund.  When you register on the website, type in “Sheet Metal Workers” as your “organization” and a dropdown will appear with Local 83 as an option.  Once you’re registered watch the video titled “Your EAP Orientation Video” to get familiar with everything available to you and your family, as a Union Member.  I urge everyone to register and take advantage of the resources available that range from financial planning to insurance for your pet to speaking with a counselor on mental health issues and a whole lot more.  See the enclosed brochure on this program.
From JATC Administrative Coordinator Larry Hebbard 

We continue to update our training program and facility.  I am presently looking at getting some grants from various organizations and with that obtain more equipment and tools to enhance our training skills. 
Once again in an effort to secure more work opportunities we will be doing an in house Hoisting & Rigging class.  This will take place in July & August and will be a few nights a week and possibly a Saturday the dates will be determined shortly.  CONTACT LARRY HEBBARD OR THE OFFICE TO SIGN UP, as always, a $100.00 deposit will be required.
The ITI is currently updating the training lesson plans and presentations to help in training our apprentice’s with more up to date and pertinent materials.  Myself and some of the instructors will be taking online classes to get trained on the procedures.  Along those same lines we continue to incorporate Hoisting & Rigging, OSHA 30 and Asbestos awareness training into our apprentice training program.
In an effort to expand our current training program, if you are member in good standing that would be interested in committing your time to possibly teach during the upcoming 2022-2023 school sessions; please contact me to review details as to what it would entail, a resume would be required.
I would also like to congratulate our 4 new journeypersons; Brittany Challen, Derrick Colangione, Joe Navarro & Mike Quattrocchi.  Great job guys!
From your CWI Paige Bright:

All members who have current certifications please make a habit of checking your due dates.

Remember it is your responsibility to keep your certifications current. You can check the Local 

Union’s web site to see when your certification is due. All updates and correspondence can be sent to my E-mail at pbright@smartlu83.org.
JULY 1ST IS SASMI TIME FOR THE 2022A PERIOD.  If you did not work more than 750 hours from January 1 – June 30, 2022, you may be eligible for SASMI underemployment.  Call Donna at the hall to get an application.
THESE EVENTS ARE RIGHT AROUND THE CORNER
SMART Local 83 Annual Steak Bake will be held Saturday, August 20, 2022 at the East Greenbush Town Park – Red Barn Pavilion. This is a new pavilion which is air conditioned. It is located at 99 Town Park Road, East Greenbush, NY 12061. Approximately 5 minutes off Exit 9 of I-90. 
SMART Local 83 - 22nd Annual Golf Outing will be held Saturday, September 17, 2022 at Fairways of Halfmoon, 17 Johnson Road, Mechanicville, NY 12118.
PLEASE BE AWARE THE MEMBERSHIP APPROVED TO REIMBURSE ANY MEMBER WHO ATTENDS

THE COST OF EITHER THE “STEAK BAKE” or “GOLF OUTING”. 

Sign-up sheet for “Steak Bake” & “Golf Outing”
Can be found on our web site at: www.smartlu83.org
In order to serve the membership better, our staff asks that anyone who has business at the Union office to please contact them in advance and schedule an appointment. This will give our staff time to get any paperwork and answers necessary prior to your arrival. 

Fraternally,
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Frank Maguire

President/Business Manager
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